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VE DAY 80th ANNIVERSARY
A week of shared celebrations to commemorate VE Day 

80 was held in the village starting with a Church Service 

and sharing VE Day memories ahead of the 8th May. The 

day itself started with the raising of the VE Day flag at the 

War Memorial. Church bells rang in the early evening 

and around 200 people gathered in the Village Hall to 

see VE Day footage with a complimentary glass of 

prosecco. Many people went on to the Riverside 

Walkway for the beacon lighting ceremony. The Duke of 

Cumberland and Ferriby Social Club also joined in with 

Fish & Chip specials at the former, and a packed 

programme of events at the club.

But the absolute highlight for many was the fabulous 

children from North Ferriby CE Primary School 

entertaining the Village Hall audience with their 

rendition of many wartime classics, culminating in the 

singing of ‘I Vow To Thee My Country’. The uniforms, the 

hair and the make-up were fabulous, and our thanks go 

to Mrs Spencer and staff, as well as the children, for all 

the hard work that went into making the event so 

memorable.
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TO TRAFFIC FROM 21st JULYTO TRAFFIC FROM 21st JULY
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TO TRAFFIC FROM 21st JULY

THE ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE CHAIRMAN OF THE PARISH COUNCIL,
CLLR BELINDA HOOKEM, ACCOMPANIES  THIS NEWSLETTER AND WE HOPE

YOU ENJOY THE SUMMARY OF PC ACTIVITIES IN 2024/25.

The Parish Council has been informed that Ferriby High Road will be closed 
to all traffic from Monday 21st July through to Friday 29th August, covering 
the full duration of the school summer holidays.

The closure is to allow for drainage works and road resurfacing linked with 
the new housing estate to be carried out along with the installation of a new footpath.

We have challenged whether such an extensive closure is required, however due to the depth of the 
excavation and the location of an existing gas main, a full road closure is required to meet safety standards.  
The footpath will remain open for the duration of these works.

East Riding of Yorkshire Council is currently reviewing its Older Persons Strategy 
and would like to consult with our residents as to how they see their housing 
circumstances change as they age. Use the link below to fill in the online survey 
or email housing.strategy@eastriding.gov.uk to request a paper version.

https://orlo.uk/Older_Persons_Housing_Needs_Survey_T-MWMW

If you need further assistance, please call into the library and ask them to find 
the consultation for you online or to request a paper copy for you.

North Ferriby Village Hall Trust is seeking an individual to 

work approximately 8 hours per month to provide cover 

for our permanent caretaker.

The role will commence in September 2025. The main 

requirement of the role is to open and close the Village 

Hall and to set up and to clear away the tables and chairs 

that are required on different occasions. Hours of work 

will be flexible as dictated by Hall bookings and our 

permanent caretaker availability.

The role will primarily involve weekend working but some 

weekday working may also be required. The position is 

open to all applicants but due to the flexible hours of 

work requirement it maybe of particular interest to a 

Sixth Form student or recently retired person. 

To express your interest and/or obtain further details 

please e mail ferribyvillagehall@outlook.com
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ENVIRONMENT VOLUNTEERING DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
The annual Reed Pond clearance will take place on 22nd-24th September, Riverside Walkway 

Woodland clearance will be on 29th and 30th September and works at Blasket Pond, Ferriby High 
Road, will be on 1st October.

If you are able to help out please put a note in your diary and look out for further information in 
the September Village News



Further information from: Penny Joseph Tel: 07801 025737 and Trevor Barningham Tel: 07779 620651

Staging of exhibits from 8.30 a.m. to 10.30 a.m. Judging commences at 10.45 a.m.

Open to the public from 2.00 p.m. – Admission £1.50 – Trophy presentation at 3.15 p.m.

TOMBOLA and REFRESHMENTSTOMBOLA and REFRESHMENTSTOMBOLA and REFRESHMENTS

Classes for: Soft Fruit and Vegetables, Flowers and Plants, Produce and Preserves,
Art and Crafts Photography and numerous activities for children.

Plus a Novelty Class for Families

NORTH FERRIBY VILLAGE SHOW 2025NORTH FERRIBY VILLAGE SHOW 2025NORTH FERRIBY VILLAGE SHOW 2025NORTH FERRIBY VILLAGE SHOW 2025NORTH FERRIBY VILLAGE SHOW 2025NORTH FERRIBY VILLAGE SHOW 2025
to be held on

Saturday, 19th July 2025Saturday, 19th July 2025Saturday, 19th July 2025
In the North Ferriby Village HallIn the North Ferriby Village HallIn the North Ferriby Village Hall

Show planned and delivered by North Ferriby Gardeners’ Club

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN PICKLEBALL?ARE YOU INTERESTED IN PICKLEBALL?ARE YOU INTERESTED IN PICKLEBALL?

– NORTH FERRIBY SHED– NORTH FERRIBY SHED– NORTH FERRIBY SHED
Nine applications were received for the Wind Farm Community Fund 
having the total application value of £18,562.63, with £10,500 of funds 
available. All projects were supported to some extent and these were as 
follows

£250 to North Ferriby Hedgehog Recue to contribute towards the cost of 
medicine and food

£1,700 to North Ferriby Cricket Club towards the cost of a new sight screen 

£250 to North Ferri-bee Friendly Village Group to contribute towards the 
cost of seed and equipment to create wildflower meadows in the parish

£2,420 to North Ferriby Village Hall to pay for repairs to the roof 

£250 to Bird Feeding in the Enchanted Woodland to contribute towards the cost of bird seed

£1,700 to Anne Turner Memorial Allotments Committee towards the cost of installing solar panels 

£500 to Ferriby Shed towards the cost of installing an accessible path from the pavilion to the new workshop. 

£1,700 to North Ferriby Riding for the Disabled towards the cost of repairs to the wooden stable block. 

£1,700 to Ferriby and Swanland Scout Group towards replacing the door to the Scout Headquarters 

Pickleball is a fast-growing sport in terms of popularity, 
played on a court the same size as badminton, indoors or 
outdoors. It can be played by persons of all ages. The 
Playing Field Committee is investigating utilising one of the 
tennis courts for Pickleball and hopes to get something in 
place for the school holidays. 

If this is something you might be interested in for yourself or 
your family, please email the clerk so that we can contact you 
directly with further information.

In September we will reach our 3rd Anniversary since opening. 
We have achieved much in that time and are now the proud 
owners of a fully fitted out Workshop.

We have a talented mixed skillset including woodworkers and 
enthusiastic crafters who are happy to share their knowledge. 
Our Workshop and facilities are also open to members to pursue 
their own hobbies and projects. We have also completed some 
jobs in the local Community e.g. projects for the School, Village 
Hall, Church, decorating Coronation Gardens at Christmas, bird 
boxes for the Riverside Walkway etc. You may have seen our stall 
at the Christmas and Spring Markets in the Village Hall.

We are an organization welcoming both men and women. Some members just want to pop in for a cuppa and 
a chat! We meet twice a week on: Mondays and Wednesdays between 10am and 1pm in the 
Cricket Pavilion on Ferriby Playing Fields.

We’re a friendly group who share and learn skills from each other. Why not pop to one of our sessions and find 
out what we are about – the kettle is always on!!!

The Parish Council was surprised to see that it was playing 
host to the Cheesed to Meet You! Rat on Riverside Walkway, 
having had no contact from the organisers beforehand.

However, now that queries around insurance, public liability 
and maintenance have been addressed we are delighted to 
welcome our Rat as part of the A Mischief of Rats art 
installations around Hull and the East Riding.

The installations are in aid of The Daisy Appeal charity, and if 
you want to find out more about the Rat Trail go to 
www.amischiefofrats.co.uk where you will find a guide and 
App to download. Our Rat will be with us until 30th August.

— SAY CHEESE! —

WIND FARM COMMUNITY FUND ALLOCATEDWIND FARM COMMUNITY FUND ALLOCATEDWIND FARM COMMUNITY FUND ALLOCATED

NORTH FERRIBY GARDENERS’ CLUBNORTH FERRIBY GARDENERS’ CLUBNORTH FERRIBY GARDENERS’ CLUB
We are an open club to both Members and interested parties to attend selected meetings. We meet 
at The Parish Hall, Church Road, North Ferriby HU114 3DA commencing at 7.30pm. Teas, coffees 
and biscuits are served during the evening. A raffle is also run. Membership subscriptions are £20 

per person and £4 for visitors.

MONTHLY MEETINGS FOR THE COMING PERIOD ARE
Mon, 16th June – John Carr – Hostas  |  Sat, 19th July – Village Show (see insert)

Mon, 21st July – Peter Williams – Welcome to the dark root zone
Mon, 15th Sept – Kevin Foster – Care and propagation of succulents

Contact Trevor Barningham: Tel/text 07779 620651 for further details.


